

School of Pharmacy

Office of the Dean

Harry and Diane Rinker Health Science Campus 9401 Jeronimo Road, Irvine, California 92618 (714) 516-5480 Fax (714) 516-5481 **Chapman.edu/pharmacy**

April 6, 2020

Dear Governor Newsom:

****Via Email and US Mail***

As Deans of Schools of Pharmacy in California we are making an appeal to you to issue an executive order declaring pharmacists and licensed intern pharmacists as essential front-line healthcare providers as part of the COVID-19 emergency declaration. Pharmacists and intern pharmacists are engaged throughout the healthcare system on the front lines of the COVID-19 response. We believe it was an oversight that pharmacists were not listed in previous declarations (CCR Title 17 Section 2500 (a)(14)) as health care providers with privileges and appropriate access to compensation for services provided.

As you've outlined in your declaration and inclusion of pharmacists in the California Medical Reserve Corps, we acknowledge that the administration appreciates and recognizes pharmacists. Taking this additional step will ensure all barriers to optimal patient care during the COVID-19 crisis are removed.

Respectfully,

Ronald P. Jordan Dean, Chapman University California Pharmacy Council Chair

Ed Fisher Dean, Ketchum University

Xiaodong Feng Dean, California Northstate University

B. Joseph Guglielmo Dean, UC San Francisco

Karen Hassell Dean, West Coast University

Michael Hogue Dean, Loma Linda University

Rae Matsumoto Dean, Touro University (CA) Jim McKerrow Dean, UC San Diego

Mark Okamoto Dean, California Health Sciences University

Phil Oppenheimer Dean, University of the Pacific

Vassilios Papadopoulos Dean, USC

Daniel C. Robinson, Dean, Western University

Martin Zdanowicz Dean, Keck Graduate Institute

Cc: Susan Bonilla, CPhA Loriann DeMartini, CSHP Anne Sodergren, DCA, Board of Pharmacy